
NOTICE 
PROCEDURE   BYLAW  AMENDMENTS 

In accordance with Section 124 of the Community Charter, notice is given that the 
Council of the Town of Ladysmith intends to give final consideration to amendments to 
“Council Procedure Bylaw 2009, No. 1666” at its Regular meeting on August 6, 2024. 
The proposed amendments are intended to align Council procedures with new 
Provincial requirements for public hearings.  In general terms, the proposed 
amendments include: 

1. The prohibition of delegations wishing to speak to Zoning or OCP amendments
outside of the public hearing process.

2. Procedures outlining the steps Council will follow when making a decision not to
hold a public hearing.

3. A general prohibition on receiving representations when a hearing will not be
held and exceptions to this prohibition.

4. Additional changes intended to align with new legislative requirements.

A copy of “Council Procedure Bylaw 2009, No. 1666 Amendment Bylaw No. 2184” is 
available for viewing on the Town’s website at https://www.ladysmith.ca/city-hall/news-
media/publicnotices or in person Monday through Friday, except Statutory Holidays, 
between the hours of 8:30 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. at Town of Ladysmith City Hall, 410 
Esplanade, Ladysmith, BC  V9G 1A2 (250.245.6400). 

Sue Bouma 
Corporate Officer 
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